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14 November 2022 

Department of Planning and Environment  
4 Parramatta Square  
Parramatta  NSW  2150  
 
Attn: Sally Munk 

Re: PAE-50113711 – Woodlawn Advanced Energy Recovery Centre - (SSD-21184278)  

Dear Ms Munk, 

Thank you for your referral of this State Significant Development (SSD) application dated 3 
November 2022 to DPI Fisheries, a division of NSW Department of Primary Industries.  

DPI Fisheries is responsible for ensuring that fish stocks are conserved and that there is no net loss 
of key fish habitats upon with they depend. To achieve this, DPI Fisheries ensures that 
developments comply with the requirements of the Fisheries Management Act (FM Act) (namely the 
aquatic habitat protection and threatened species conservation provisions in Parts 7 and 7A of the 
Act, respectively), and the associated Policy and Guidelines for Fish Habitat Conservation and 
Management (2013).  

DPI Fisheries has reviewed the proposal and provides the following advice on the EIS as requested: 

- The EIS identifies that there are no watercourses within the development footprint of works, 
as such DPI Fisheries does not provide any comment on this proposal or require any future 
consultation on this development. 

 

For any further information , please contact me on 02 6496 8203 or mick.bettanin@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 

Sincerely 

 

Mick Bettanin 

Fisheries Manager, Coastal Systems 

DPI Fisheries 

https://www.regional.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:mick.bettanin@dpi.nsw.gov.au

